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MAYOR’S MESSAGE 
Dear Community, 
 

It is hard to believe that October is here. It is a 

busy month for our City. This month the City 

Council starts its review of the proposed budget. If 

you would like to see what the issues are and or 

provide feedback on key initiatives you feel the 

City needs to focus on, then please attend one of 

our council meetings. 
 

On a different note, October is one of my favorite 

months. Who does not love trick or treating? This 

year the Chamber of Commerce will be organizing 

the annual downtown event. It is on the 31st. If 

you are a big or little kid at heart, visit downtown 

and have some fun. I will be passing out candy at 

City Hall and I hope you will stop by. 
 

There is a road project that is in King County but 

could have a fairly significant impact on Duvall 

citizens. King County Roads is repairing a section 

of West Snoqualmie Valley Road that was dam-

aged by a landslide during the heavy rain in 

March 2014. The section of road that will be 

closed is on West Snoqualmie Valley Rd NE; 200 

feet north of Novelty Hill (between the bottom of 

Novelty Hill Road and NE 124th). The closure is 

scheduled to begin at 6:30 a.m. Monday, October 

5th and is scheduled to be a three (3) week closure. 

It will be a full road closure. Go to http://

your.kingcounty.gov/kcdot/roads/cip/

ProjectDetail.aspx?CIPID=1123719 to view full 

project details and updates. We know this is in-

convenient at the least and ask everyone to please 

be patient and think ahead when it comes to your 

commutes to and from work. 
 

Finally, this is a great month to be preparing for 

the winter. It can range from checking your food 

storages to making sure the water and food are 

still good in your emergency kits, and taking a 

drive around the Valley to discover all the differ-

ent routes in and out of town in case of inclement 

weather.  
 

Enjoy the month. 
 

Sincerely, 
 

Will Ibershof 

 

       DON’T FORGET TO VOTE!!! 
          Election Day is Tuesday, November 3rd 

Daylight Savings ends November 1st.  

Don’t forget to set your clocks back one 

hour. 

HAZARDOUS WASTEMOBILE  

COMING TO CARNATION 

OCTOBER 16TH - 18TH  

10:00 A.M. - 5:00 P.M. 

TOLT MACDONALD PARK 

MARINER FIELD #1  

           (across from fire station) 
 

Go to www.hazwastehelp.org or call 206-296-4692 for 

more details. 

 

METRO INVITES DUVALL TO 

GET IN MOTION! 
 

 

Metro Transit’s In Motion program is under way in 

Duvall, Carnation, and the Redmond Ridge area! 

The program provides opportunities for residents to 

try different ways of getting around by busing, walk-

ing, bicycling, or carpooling instead of driving alone, 

and rewarding them for doing so! Residents who 

pledge to drive less will receive their choice of a free 

two-week unlimited ORCA card or a travel mug.  
 

The twelve week program will provide Duvall resi-

dents with the tools and information they need to 

begin exploring different travel options. In addition, 

participants who log switched drive alone trips will 

be entered into bi-weekly prize drawings for gift cer-

tificates to local businesses, such as The Grange 

Cafe, Ixtapa and Safeway. 
 

Look for the In Motion team at community events, 

like the Heritage Festival and the Duvall Farmers 

Market. To learn more and sign up, visit king-

county.gov/inmotion and click on the Duvall, Carna-

tion, or Redmond Ridge tabs. Residents can sign up 

until December 6th and questions can be directed to 

inmotion@kingcounty.gov. Every trip counts, so help 

us get the word out today! 



 

 

  

Elected Officials 
 

Mayor   Phone Number   Email Address 

Will Ibershof 206-255-2855         will.ibershof@duvallwa.gov 
 

Councilmembers 

Dianne Brudnicki 425-939-8081         dianne.brudnicki@duvallwa.gov 

Leroy Collinwood 425-939-8082         leroy.collinwood@duvallwa.gov 

Scott Thomas 425-939-8083         scott.thomas@duvallwa.gov 

Becky Nixon 425-939-8084         becky.nixon@duvallwa.gov 

Gary Gill 425-939-8085         gary.gill@duvallwa.gov 

Amy Ockerlander 425-939-8086         amy.ockerlander@duvallwa.gov 

Jason Walker 425-939-8087         jason.walker@duvallwa.gov 

CITY CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
(PLEASE NOTE COUNCIL DATES  

AND LOCATION HAVE CHANGED.) 

Wednesdays, October 7th and 21st: Planning 

Commission Meeting  - 7:00 PM in the Duvall 

Visitor Center, 15619 Main Street NE. 
 

Tuesdays, October 6th and 20th: City Coun-

cil Meetings - 7:00 PM in the Riverview School 

District Educational Service Center, 15510 

First Avenue NE. (Committee of the Whole 

begins at 5:30 PM.) 
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WHAT’S HAPPENING IN  

OCTOBER? 
 

Unserviceable American Flag Re-

tirement Ceremony: Wednesday, 

October 7th 6:00 PM to 9:00 PM, 

American Legion Post 199, 31951 

E Bird Street, Carnation, WA. Every-

one is invited to attend. Drop off your 

flag or bring it with you. For more 

information email:  

AmLegionPost199WA@outlook.com. 
 

Get Involved in Duvall Chamber 

event:  

Saturday October 10th, 10:00 AM 

to 3:00 PM, Duvall Visitor Center, 

15619 Main St NE. See 

www.duvallchamberofcommerce.com 
 

Duvall Creative Arts Guild Art 

Show and Celebration:  

Saturday October 17th, 5:00 PM to 

9:00 PM, Northwest Art Center, 

15705 Main St NE. This is a free 

event with live music, wine, cheese, 

and dessert.  
 

Duvall Farmers Market: Thurs-

days, 3:00 PM to 7:00 PM, Brown 

Avenue, between Ring and Richard-

s o n .  F i n d  o u t  m o r e  a t 

www.duvallfarmersmarket.org. Last 

Market day is October 15th. 

TRICK OR TREAT & KIDS PARTY IN  
DOWNTOWN DUVALL! 

 

It’s time for Trick or Treaters! On Saturday, October 31st, 

from 3:00 p.m. – 6:00 p.m., we are inviting children and families 

to downtown Duvall for Trick or Treating. Many businesses will 

be giving out treats for Halloween. Participating businesses will 

have a pumpkin signs at their entrance. Join us in Duvall! 
 

Businesses on Main Street (including Copperhill Square, Duvall 

Commons & Safeway Plaza), 1st Avenue, Valley Street, and 

Brown Avenue are joining in on the fun. If you are a business, 

and want to participate, please contact the chamber at 

www.duvallchamber.com/Halloween. 
 

Back Again! The Duvall Chamber of Commerce is 

throwing a Halloween Kids Party with activities 

hosted by local businesses at the Duvall Visitor Cen-

ter. The party is a free event from 3:00 p.m. - 6:00 

p.m. You can find more details at 

www.duvallchamber.com. 

DOG WASTE DOESN’T BIODEGRADE LIKE WILD ANIMAL WASTE 

Because we feed our dogs food that’s different from the food wild animals eat, dog waste 

does not biodegrade quickly like wild animal waste. And due to the large number of pets 

in suburban neighborhoods and local parks, this hardy dog waste accumulates and sticks 

around for a long time. Meanwhile, it contains harmful bacteria, pollutes groundwater, 

and smells disgusting on the bottom of a shoe.  

Please help keep parks, trails and neighborhoods free of poop piles by picking up! 

THANK YOU VOLUNTEERS!! 
 

September 12th was a special Day of Service for the LDS church 

and they offered volunteer help to the City of Duvall. The LDS 

Big Rock Ward had 50 volunteers show up with a total of 140 

hours worked to clean, paint, mow and remove vegetation at the 

Dougherty Farmstead. The Duvall Ward took on the Depot Park 

and Depot Building and assisted with scraping and painting the 

Depot deck and skirting plus park clean-up of vegetation. What 

a wonderful help from both Wards and so much appreciated. 


